THIS WEEK AT ST. PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, July 21, 2014, Weekday

Mi 6:1-4, 6-8; Ps 50:5-6, 8-9, 16-17, 21, 23; Mt 12:38-42

9:00 a.m. MASS: Robert and Helen Bump 11:30 a.m. MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Frances Robideau

Tuesday, July 22, 2014, Saint Mary Magdalene Mi 7:14-15, 18-20; Ps 85:2-8; Jn 20:1-2, 11-18

6:30 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions
9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions
11:30 a.m. MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine)

Wednesday, July 23, 2014, Weekday

Jer 1:1, 4-10; Ps 71:1-4, 5-6, 15, 17; Mt 13:1-9

9:00 a.m. MASS: Jean Semega

11:30 a.m. MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Nancy Orosz

Thursday, July 24, 2014, Saint Sharbel Makhluf, priest

Jer 2:1-3, 7-8, 12-13; Ps 36:6-7, 8-11; Mt 13:10-17

9:00 a.m. MASS: Giovanni Mandato and Joey

Militello

11:30 a.m. MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine) 7:00 p.m. Catholic Men's Fellowship, Donovan

Friday, July 25, 2014, SAINT JAMES, APOSTLE

Cor 4:7-15; Ps 126:1, 2-6; Mt 20:20-28

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions 11:30 a.m. MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine) 7:00 p.m. Flock of Friends, Billiart Room

Saturday, July 26, 2014, Saints Joachim and Anne,

Parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Jer 7:1-11; Ps 84:3-6, 8, 11; Mt 13:24-30

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joan Milano

4:30 p.m. MASS: Julia and Robert Primisch

Sunday, July 27, 2014, SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Kgs 3:5, 7-12; Ps 119:57, 72, 76-77, 127-130; Rom 8:28-30; Mt 13:44-52

8:00 a.m. MASS: Nancy Rock

10:00 a.m. MASS: Michael "Sonny" Powall

12:00 p.m. MASS: Olga Caruso 7:00 p.m. MASS: Pauline Masik

Please note: anyone who had a Mass request for Thursdays at 6:30 a.m. or Fridays at 12:15 p.m. in July or after will need to contact the front office to select the new date or time. We are sorry for any inconvenience.

SOME REMINDERS

- SAINT ANN TRIDUUM Thursday Saturday, July 24 26 with Fr. Anthony Marshall, SSS
- 1. 7 p.m. Mass on Thursday
- 2. 7 p.m. Mass on Friday
- 3. 4:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday with Social
- HIGHLAND HEIGHTS HOME DAYS Saturday, July 26 come see our SPB booth and our Welcome Committee and other parish members from 12 Noon to 11 p.m.
- EYMARD FEST: Friday Sunday, August 1 3, with Frs. Norman Pelletier, William Fickel and Anthony Schueller, SSS., providing special preaching at all the weekend Masses about Father Eymard, the apostle of the Eucharist
- 1. Friday 7 p.m. Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard
- 2. Saturday morning at 5:30 a.m. There will be a half hour program about St. Julian Eymard on EWTN
- 3. Saturday 2 p.m. Presentation
- 4. Saturday 4:30 p.m. Mass & Potluck Dinner
- 5. Ice Cream Social after the 7p.m. Mass Sunday, sponsored by the Welcoming Committee.
- PARISH PICNIC @ HIGHLAND HEIGHTS PARK —Sunday, August 10, Noon Mass and cookout to follow — Knights of Columbus provide the hamburgers; we bring our own picnics. NO NOON MASS at church this day
- LEADERSHIP DAY 2014: Sunday, September 14, Noon Mass until 3 p.m. with lunch.

MISSION APPEAL THIS WEEKEND BLESSED SACRAMENT CONGREGATION

This weekend at all of our Masses we have the pleasure of welcoming Rev. Sudath Fernando, SSS of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament to Saint Paschal Baylon. He will share with us the story of how we can become involved in helping Catholics who are missionary countries and much less fortunate than we are. The Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament does evangelization work in much of Asia, especially in Sri Lanka, India, Vietnam and the Philippines as well as in the Congo and Uganda. Your generosity in the special collection this weekend will help the efforts of the Blessed Sacrament Fathers and Brothers around the world. You will also be assured of their prayers for you and your family as a small "thank you" for your generosity.

MAY I SUGGEST?

Don't forget that the Pastoral Council has a way for you to contact us about issues, suggestions, or ideas you have for the parish. Please call Tom Kelly (216) 780-7844 or email at thomas.kelley@case.edu



PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING DECEASED PARISHIONERS:

Simon J. Byrne, Sam A. Corea, Sophie Miller, Elmer F. Vitek, Arlene Brown



Celebrate Saint Ann's Feast Day with Saint Ann's Shrine at Saint Paschal Baylon Church

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Thursday, July 24, 2014, 7 p.m.

Mass, Novena Devotions, Veneration of the Relic, Blessing of Babies and Children

Friday, July 25, 2014, 7 p.m.

Mass, Novena Devotions, Veneration of the Relic, Anointing of the Sick and Elderly

Saturday, July 26, 2014, 4:30 p.m.

Mass, Novena Devotions, Veneration of the Relic, Candlelight Procession, Closing Ceremonies of the 2014 Triduum. The Relic of Saint Ann is offered for veneration and may be touched during the Novena devotions each day of the Triduum. Refreshments will be served Saturday, July 26 after the candlelight procession.

HELPING HANDS AND CLOWN MINISTRIES

We must be reminded that God is never late and never early but is always on time.

It was Wednesday, July 9th and Bob had asked the Knight Rider volunteers to put more tee shirts on the van. We literally took the last 5 tee shirts we had and put them on the van thinking what will the Saturday night crew have to pass out. We knew that God would provide because that is how He takes care of His children but we didn't know how He would provide.

Later that night under a bridge by the river a well dressed man approached us and stated "I don't know if I can help you but I have hundreds of tee shirts at my house." He had raised money for leukemia awareness and had boxes of brand new quality tee shirts for us. When we told him our situation he stated that God works in mysterious ways. We all gave praise and glory and honor to God and left his home with giant smiles on our faces. Thank you Jesus.

YOUTH MINISTRY

"That is why I, having once heard about your <u>faith</u> in the <u>Lord</u>
Jesus, and your love for all God's holy people, have never failed
to thank <u>God</u> for you and to remember you in my prayers."
Ephesians 1:15-16

On July 11th, twenty-three youth group members participated in our 1st annual Pool Party. Unfortunately, I was in the hospital having surgery and was unable to reschedule. Luckily my awesome sister, Mrs. Tania McGinnis, along with the help of two fantastic parents, Mrs. Kim Proctor and Mrs. Kimmy Yormick, took the reins and helped facilitate an incredible night for our teens. I am so thankful for their time and effort, stepping in to help create a wonderful experience for our youth. I knew the kids were in good hands! As Lennon and McCartney wrote, "I get by with a little help from my friends", for that, I am truly blessed! Thank you!

Secondly I need to add a special shout out of gratitude to our one and only, Deacon Joe. Each year at Bible Camp, Deacon Joe always donates ice cream for our final celebration. This year, along with the help of members of the Helping Hands Ministry (Donna, Roger, Tony, Jim, Dorothy and Sandy) over 400 hot dogs were donated and cooked for our final celebration of God's All Stars. Deacon Joe has always been very generous, not only in donating special treats for the kids, but for his constant words of encouragement and support to me as a youth minister. We are so grateful for his love and support! THANK YOU!

*** Upcoming Youth Group Events ***

July 31st: Cedar Point trip: Please RSVP immediately to Mrs. Mickol to reserve your spot on the bus!

Space is limited, so let me know if you would like to attend.

August 3rd: The Fest! Don't miss out on this great day of fun, friendship, and prayer. We will be attending a special Youth Rally, so be sure to come and check it out.

August 31st: First official meeting for the new school year! Information and permission slips can be found:

Youth Group board in the Narthex and at each exit of the church Website: http://emickol.wix.com/spbyouthgroup.

Facebook: Saint Paschal Baylon Youth Ministry.

Also...SERVICE HOURS OPPORTUNITY:

We are in need of some teens to sit at the Saint Paschal Baylon booth at Highland Heights Community Day on July 26th. If you are able to help and/or would like more information, please contact Mrs. Mickol at emickol@saintpaschal.com.

WE COUNT ON YOU!

We share our blessings, praise & worship with God! All year! Every Lord's Day – Every Sunday!

July 5/6 Holiday Weekend Attendance:

4:30 Saturday	395	12 Noon	339
8:00 Sunday	270	7:00 Sunday	318
10:00 Sunday	445	•	

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



16TH WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME: This week we continue to hear Jesus speak in parables, using agricultural references and explaining his parables to his disciples. Isn't our life a parable at times, in need of explanation for the wonders we experience? It takes years of practice – WHICH IS WHY WE GO TO MASS EACH

SUNDAY, but in time we see, as Christ preaches: the kingdom of God is at hand! We welcome a Blessed Sacrament priest (SSS), Fr. Sudath Fernando who is here this weekend to share about the mysteries and wonders of religious life in other parts of the world and how we together, through our generosity, support the missionaries of the church, especially the SSS. THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED GENEROSITY!

LEADING LADIES: Speaking of generosity, as we do all year long through the bulletin, we share the hard work and generosity of our 60 parish organizations and the funds that they raise. Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Ladies Guild, one of our organization parish groups, recently distributed the funds to the parish on behalf of all of us. <u>THEY WORK HARD ALL YEAR</u> for our parish and we are so grateful for their dedication. Their two major fundraisers have been the two craft shows, but also the Walk-a-thon. (Next fiscal year, as in this fall, the Walk-a-Thon will be a collaboration with the PTO.) Here's a mini report of their financial year-end distributions:

•	Annual gift to the parish	\$8,000
•	SPB Manna Ministry	\$500
•	SPB Rosary Guild	\$200
•	SPB School Library	\$500

 NDCL School Scholarship \$500 given to the school on behalf of one of our graduates attending

SPB School Reading Program \$1,500SPB Youth Ministry \$300

 Toward a new Wilson Mills Sign \$4,000 (held in trust until we have the balance of the funds for a new sign)

• SPB School Calculators \$3,093

BAPTISMAL FONT COMPLETE: We are grateful for the donation of several parish families (8) for this updated font. We appreciate their patience over the last five years with this project. We know that parents will help their children understand that this is a sacred and holy space: Remind them how to make the "Sign of the Cross" with the holy water, or they may walk past the font and use their hand on the original stone piece of the font to use the holy water to make the "Sign of the Cross."

The octagon is such a special shape and symbol for the church — as you see it is also the outline of our church. We hope that through this improved and update symbol, we will continue to grow in appreciation of our baptismal covenant with God. There are five crosses for the font — imitating the five crosses on the top of our altar. The crosses on the altar are for the 5 wounds of Christ — the main cross in the font is for Christ, whom we put on.

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE continued

The other crosses around the font symbolize the 4 Gospels and the 4 ends of the earth that we are called to proclaim the message of Christ and live our discipleship. The granite is Dakota granite, the same used throughout the church for liturgical symbols.

The water is recycled and cleaned regularly and heated for baptisms. Remember it's a baptismal font and not a wishing well, so please place your coins in the collection basket as usual. Thank you for your support of maintaining this holy, sacred space.

DONATIONS IN MEMORY: Just as the baptismal font was a donation from families, wanting to remember the extra blessings God has given them, we always have a list of "extras" that the parish, like other churches, always has ON A WISH LIST. Like other parishes that have a pipe organ, bell tower, outdoor statues, athletic fields, signs, etc. our parish has always had the understanding that our regular tithing supports our regular operating budget – that is the day-to- day operations. As the parish has always been frugal about its expenses, other things have been put off for those "extra donations or blessings" that folks want to share "in memory". You may recall that a few weeks back I shared some of those items, like the baptismal font, that have been "put off." We appreciate those families that come forward, especially with legacy gifts, that wish to remember their loved one anonymous or publicly.

NEW OUTDOOR SIGN?: As noted above, the Ladies Guild is to be commended for starting the ball rolling on donations for a new sign on Wilson Mils Road. The current one, as mentioned many times over the years, is falling apart and needs to be replaced. Initially we hoped to replace with an electronic, LED sign. The City of Highland Heights has made new rules in the meantime. Regardless, the current sign is very dangerous (the glass cover is quite difficult to manage), and the frame and lettering supports have melted & froze over the years and are not repairable or replaceable. We look forward to other financial support (from parish organizations and individual parishioners) to replace our message board and share the good news of SPB! (We will let you know soon of the replacement cost – we do know that a new LED sign is \$30K.) Thanks, in advance, for the patience and the process to make this possible.

TUITION RAFFLE: We are very grateful to the tickets that were sold to support the first ever tuition raffle. This raffle was created to be one of the fundraisers replacing Bingo, for the funds necessary for the operation of the school. As of Saturday morning, July 12, we raised \$10,900 – with the tuition amount being \$3,995; you can see we made a profit of \$6,805. THE WINNER IS: NICOLETTE, CAROL & TOM KELLEY. Nicolette is in 7th grade and you all see Tom's name regularly here in the bulletin, leading our "May We Suggest" feature. Congratulations Kelley family, ticket #69.

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE continued

BUSY WEEK AHEAD: We have our Turkish American friends here for the Ifitar dinner Monday, Art Museum visit, Saint Ann Triduum with our very own Fr. Anthony Marshall, SSS and Highland Heights Home Days! We <u>ARE</u> enjoying our summer at SPB! Let's continue to pray for each other and build the kingdom of God.

In Christ our Eucharist,

Hustromismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, Pastor

Twitter: @jtlanesss

PARISH ACTIVITIES

RAMADAN & IFITAR DINNER

Our Turkish American friends host a special meal for us at the end of their sacred month and fast, **Monday**, **July 21**, **2014**. There will be a presentation at 7:30, with dinner beginning at 8:45 p.m. (due to the sun setting) until 9:30 p.m. This is a free dinner, provided by the Turkish Association of Ohio and Niagara Foundation. If you would like to attend, please call the parish office to reserve a space to learn about this sacred Muslim event.

PASCHAL TRAVELERS ART, ARCHITECTURE & FUN

Join our Paschal's Travelers on another bus trip that I'll be hosting: **Wednesday, July 23:** Leave SPB @ 9:30 for the newly renovated Cleveland Museum of Art, lunch there, then a trip to Tower City from the museum for your choice of playing in the Higbee Building, shopping at the mall or a movie. Return to SPB in time for the evening news. Call the front desk or Dorothy Tonovitz to register. Limited to the first 45 people.

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP (Singles: 40 and over), Information: (440) 442-3410 E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com, Friday, July 25 @ 7:00 PM. Join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. Please call Dan @ 440-223-8707 for any questions.

Movie night is <u>August 15th</u> and we will meet in the parking lot of St. Paschal's at 6:45 PM and decide on a movie to go see in the theater. R.S.V.P. at <u>karendoubrava@sbcglobal.net</u>.

KIDS 1 MILE FUN RUN

Register for the Highland Hts. Kids 1 Mile Fun Run taking place at noon on **Saturday**, **July 26** at the pool pavilion in Highland Hts. Park during Community Day.

The race is for kids 12 and under, cost of \$5.00 with all proceeds donated to the Helping Hands Ministry of SPB. Refreshments, awards, and door prizes! Register on line at www.sportoften.com or at HH city hall, or on race day. Questions regarding the event contact Kim Weybrecht at 440-684-2713.

PARISH ACTIVITIES continued

UNIFORM EXCHANGE PROGRAM

As a PTO service to the SPB Community, the uniform exchange sale will be set up in the vestibule of the Family Life Center from August 1st through August 23rd. This is a great way to make a little extra money and get uniform items for a great price! This program is not a money maker for the PTO. It allows our families to "pay it forward' and support the SPB community in another way. Any questions, please feel free to contact Stacie Minichello @sminichello@outlook.com.

"A TASTE OF WELLNESS"

Have you been wanting to try yoga but couldn't get up the courage to go to a class? Are you interested in hearing more about healthy eating in our fast paced world? Join us for "A Taste of Wellness" on Wednesday, August 13th, from 7:00-8:00 p.m. in the Eymard Room (Family Life Center). A certified yoga instructor and a registered dietitian, both from our parish Wellness Ministry, will share their passion for wellness with us - - 30 minutes of easy, beginner yoga followed by a presentation, "Let Food Be Thy Medicine". Wear loose comfortable clothing and bring a yoga mat and water bottle. Please RSVP to Patty at 440-516-0337 or patty.t@oh.rr.com or to Colleen at 440-229-1243 or colleen@fresh-you.com.

CREDIT UNION NEWS

This might be the time to pay off those high interest credit cards with an unsecured loan with 9.00% APR – maximum \$10,000 up to 60 months - monthly payment \$207.56. Call the credit union at (440) 646-0409 or email at SPBCU@SBCGLOBAL.NET for a loan application or if you have any questions.

EDUCATION

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION (PSR) NEWS:

PSR Registration: If you haven't yet gotten a chance to register for PSR, registration forms are available in the parish office or online at psr.saintpaschal.com. To avoid a late fee, **please register BEFORE AUGUST 1.** Early tuition rates for this year are \$85 for 1 child, \$155 for 2 children, and \$230 for 3 or more children. **Scholarships are available.** Additionally, our registration form this year also serves as the emergency medical form as well as the media release form for your convenience. **Special note:** Two years of sacramental preparation is required. If you have a child entering 1st grade or 7th grade and are interested in them receiving their sacraments in 2nd and 8th grades the following year, please make sure to enroll them in PSR for this coming school year.

BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED:

If you are interested in getting your child baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, September 7, following the 10 a.m. Mass.

EDUCATION

CONFIRMATION HELP NEEDED:

We are in need of adult volunteers to teach our 8th graders during our Confirmation sessions this coming year. The time commitment is only one Sunday a month from September through April. Is God calling you to donate your time and talent? If so, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410.

AROUND THE DIOCESE

THE FEST

In less than one month, thousands from across the region will come together for FEST 2014- OUR Catholic Family FESTival. Come on Sunday, August 3, from 12 noon to 10 p.m. for great music- THIRD DAY, Mandissa, Colton Dixon, for King and Country. Visit over 150 activities and displays. Stop by the Mom's Relaxation Station for over 150,000 give aways for moms. Dads can stop by the Dad's Den for inspiration on how to be a strong man of faith (and win cub Cadet equipment). The FEST is a day of faith, family and fun and it's all free thanks to Medical Mutual, Marc's, Notre Dame College, PNV, and Sherwood Foods. Parking is convenient. Get all the details at <a href="https://www.the.com/ww

SS. ROBERT & WILLIAM INTERNATIONAL FAMILY FESTIVAL, AUG 14-17, EUCLID Address: 367 E. 260th St.

Enjoy ethnic foods, live bands, games of chance, carnival rides, face painting, affordable children's games, prizes, \$10,000 raffle, rock climbing wall, fresh lemonade, adult beverages and new airconditioned Oktoberfest area with homemade food, bake sale, Vienna Cafe and raffle. Visit www.srweuclid.cc/festival for updates.

BIRTHRIGHT NEEDS A FEW GOOD VOLUNTEERS:

Birthright is a pregnancy service that helps women and their babies. The Eastside Birthright office is looking for women and men who are willing to answer the phones, assist women in finding community resources, and distribute layettes and diapers to our clients. No experience is

necessary, training is provided. For more information call Toni at 216-228-5998

PILGRIMAGE TO OUR LADY OF CONSOLATION SHRINE, CAREY, OH

On Sunday, August 10, 2014, come in pilgrimage to Mass, Rosary Procession, Benediction and Blessing with Relic of the True Cross. The bus will be leaving from St. Clare Church. For more information call Virginia Kovacina, 440-473-6107.

GIVE GLORY TO GOD IN PROCESSION

All children and teens are invited to give glory to God and honor to the Blessed Virgin Mary in the traditional August 15th procession of the Feast of the Assumption at Holy Rosary Church in Little Italy. For costumes and information call Virginia Kovacina, 440-473-6107.

WANT TO BECOME A ROMAN CATHOLIC?

Do you know of someone who is not Catholic who might want to learn more about the faith? Have you been baptized, but never receive your Confirmation and/or First Communion? Each Thursday we share our faith with those wanting to learn about the Roman Catholic Church. Please contact George Peko at the Front Office to register now for these special sessions that begin in the Monday nights, 7 p.m. in late August. If you have questions, you are more than welcome to come at any time to talk with the priests or pastoral staff.

Congratulations

Fred Havlice, one on the many wonderful, dedicated Helping Hand volunteers was voted Rotarian of the year by the Rotary Club.

PASTORAL STAFF: (440) 442-3410

PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS, ext. 111

itlanesss@gmail.com

PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman, SSS, ext. 110

jchristman@blessedsacrament.com

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, ext. 108

joeyappytheclown@aol.com

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Robert Bowers, ext. 100

DEVELOPMENT: Kathy Pohlhammer & Teri Drda, ext. 109

development@saintpaschal.com

MAINTENANCE: Mr. Roger Fisher, Supervisor, ext. **100**

ADMINISTRATIVE ASST: Mary Beth Hallal, ext. **103**

bulletin@saintpaschal.com

PRINCIPAL: Carol Jansky, Principal (440) 442-6766

cjansky@saintpaschal.com

BUSINESS MANAGER: Patty Knezevic, ext. 101

patty@saintpaschal.com

YOUTH MINISTER: Evamarie Mickol. ext. **102**

emickol@saintpaschal.com

MUSIC & LITURGY: Julie Parrotta, extension 113

musicministry@saintpaschal.com

CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, ext. 107

spbpsr@gmail.com

RECEPTIONIST: Stefi Somrack, ext. 0

parishoffice@saintpaschal.com

BLESSED SACRAMENT COMMUNITY:

Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, extension 122

Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS

Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Local Superior, extension 105

Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS, Clinical Pastoral Education

Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS

Rev. Kit Mendoza, SSS, Hillcrest Hospital Chaplain